Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
June 20, 2007
Members present were:  Rich Dudley, Jim Schwerin, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, and Rick Upton (Glen with Jack Busher’s proxy)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (May 2007) were reviewed and approved. 
Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current balance is $10, 818.00.  This does not include deposit slips given to Jim this evening.  Jim also distributed an income and expense sheet for this year.
Membership:  We’ve had 2 renewals since we last met.  

Communications:  Jack is out of town.
Programs:  The June 30th moonlight hike is coming up.  Ann Brown will be giving a history program.  The FCMSP will provide burgers, hotdogs, buns, and beverages.  Rich plans to donate any leftovers from the Parks Board event.  Rick will have caps/shirts and membership applications available that evening.  Due to logistical issues, the July 3 event will be open only to board members.  Bring a chair and watch the Ft. Carson fireworks display.  
Rich reported on a very positive meeting with the Ft. Carson Community Leadership group.  Discussions focused on partnering on joint events.  He also met with the Garrison Commander.  This meeting focused on family events, competitive events and large joint events.
Rick reported on his meeting with the Ft. Carson Family Readiness group.  Rick gave them a park presentation and distributed 50 goody bags and coloring books.

Glen, Jack and Rich met with Tom Osborne of the Colorado Springs Sports Corporation.  Rich will provide them with 6000 park brochures to put in the State Games participant welcome bags.  They also discussed using the park for some future events, as well as hosting a board meeting in September.

New Business
Prior to the 7 days a week opening, FCMSP may hold a clean up day along with the park volunteers.

Rich suggested having a Friends only event for the Visitor Center opening.  

A discussion was held concerning the FCMSP doing something to recognize the park staff.

Jim will create a report concerning our past financial expenses enabling us to create a general budget.

Glen suggested we also create a “performance matrix” to show what positive things we have done.

The “Land Purchase” money may not be needed to purchase land.  Jerry will determine how much has come from the D.A.’s office and issue a letter to rededicate it.  If other money is in this line, we may need to ask permission to use it on other projects.  

The board approved to spend up to $50 to create a basket to donate to the “Gala in the Garden” TOSC benefit.

Rich will poll park staff to gage interest in attending the NAI conference in Kansas.  If there is interest, the board may receive a request to help with expenses.  

Park Ranger Update

Top of the Mountain – the purchase should be complete by September 2007. 
Bruce Newman will be in Colorado on June 29 for a tour.  The purchase of his land is looking positive.
The Rivers, Trails and Conservation application that was discussed via email does not come with funding attached.  It appears they specialize in facilitation and planning.  Rich will do some research and see if they could be of any help to us or the park.
The paving contract begins June 25.  The contract allows for 120 days but they hope to be done in 60.  
Rich met with Thomas and Thomas to determine sites for the new campsites.  These will replace some of the planned cabins.
The legislature approved one more maintenance position.
Other business

Our next meeting will be held Thurs July 19 at 5:30 at the Visitor Center!
Meeting adjourned at 7:00p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

